BOROUGH OF KETTERING

KETTERING TOWN FORUM

Meeting held: 6th September 2010

Present:
Councillors


Councillor Greg Titcombe (Chair)

Councillor David Bishop

Councillor Robert Civil (also Northamptonshire County Council)


Councillor June Derbyshire (acting as a substitute)


Councillor Scott Edwards

Councillor Terry Freer

Councillor Jenny Henson

Councillor Larry Henson (also Northamptonshire County Council)


Councillor Mary Malin 
Councillor Ellie Manns


Councillor Bill Parker (Northamptonshire County Council)


Councillor Chris Smith-Haynes



Councillor Jonathan West

Representatives of Member Organisations


Graham Bale (Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association)


Myra Bale (Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association) – Deputy Chair

Sybil Gregory (Kettering Disabled Association)


Also Present

Graham Soulsby (Kettering Borough Council)


Chris Stopford (Kettering Borough Council)

Paul Thomas (Kettering Borough Council) 
Chris Borderick (Northamptonshire County Council)

Ian White (Forum Administrator)

10.KTF.12
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bayes, Corazzo, Hollobone, Maxted (NCC) and Watts.
10.KTF.13
MINUTES

RESOLVED 


that the minutes of the meeting of Kettering Town Forum held on 7th June 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

Members noted that progress had been made in respect of incidents in Wicksteed Park outlined in Minute 10.KTF.07.
10.KTF.14
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
10.KTF.15
PUBLIC SPEAKERS 

None
10.KTF.16
UPDATE ON LOCAL POLICING ISSUES

The Police were unable to attend the meeting, so the submitted report was noted by Forum members.

.
10.KTF.17
SUITE 16 UPDATE
A presentation was given on progress made to date and plans for future projects. The following items were highlighted 
· The Award recently received in respect of the Market Place development

· The success of recent events at the Market Place

· Update on current building works that remained on schedule for completion 

· Progress on Public Realm Phases 2 and 3

· The ‘Central for Business’ prospectus


It was noted that all buses that formerly stopped in Sheep Street, would now stop in Horsemarket but still follow the same routes. 
Myra Bale (Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association) outlined the association’s concerns in respect of taxi drivers not being notified and kept up to date with the developments in relation to the above, and also the desire expressed by the Police to close Silver Street to traffic. She also expressed concern with regard to the removal of taxi bays in the scheme.


Members of the Forum noted that there had been consultation with the Taxi Association in the past. However, it was agreed that a further meeting with the Chair of the Taxi Association should take place in order to pursue these issues.
It was noted that the closure of Silver Street to traffic was unlikely to go ahead at this stage.
.

10.KTF.18
ACADEMYS UPDATE

Chris Borderick from Northamptonshire County Council was present at the meeting and addressed members of the Forum with regard to progress with the two academies in the town, namely the Buccleuch Academy and the Science Academy. Diagrams and a model were available to assist members. Members noted that the Academies had survived the new Government’s spending review, and would proceed as planned.

Members of the Forum considered the following issues arose in their discussion of this matter

· The arrangements in respect of land transfer at the Buccleuch Academy was discussed
· Details in respect of the consultation arrangements regarding planning applications between the County Council and the Borough Council relating to the two sites would be provided at the next meeting
· There would be a minimum 30% use of local companies for construction and other work taking place in respect of the Academies
· The anticipated eco-efficiency of the buildings

· Issues relating to split sites and the impact on students would have an impact during the early years only after the opening of the Buccleuch Academy

· ‘Shadow’ governing bodies were already in place for the Academies
(NB: Councillor Civil joined the meeting at 7.30pm and Councillor West joined at 7.35pm)
10.KTF.19
MAINTAINING A DURABLE BUDGET

Members of the Forum received a report in respect of the Council’s Budget position and its strategy for dealing with possible reductions in Central Government funding. In order to assist with this, a copy of the report that had been submitted to the Council’s Executive Committee in July 2010 was appended for information.

Members noted that the Council’s strategy for dealing with these issues was centred around maintaining a durable budget and was comprised of a framework of 8 strands that would assist in achieving the desired outcomes. Members noted that the Council was in a stronger position than most Councils with regard to a balanced budget, but that there remained challenges that needed to be met in order to maintain this position. Details of efficiencies that had already been made, and the manner in which they had been achieved, were provided for Forum members. In discussion members noted the following :
· The issues surrounding a Council Tax freeze and the Government’s initiatives to encourage this
· A response to the consultation in respect of referendums in respect of Council Tax rises being formulated

· The impact of the loss of Housing and Planning Delivery Grant and the lobbying taking place in respect of its replacement

· The impact of the Fees and Charges policy introduced in 2005 and the medium/long term financial forecasting continued to work to the Council’s benefit
· More information would be forthcoming after the Government’s public spending review in October 2010 and the Financial Settlement due in December this year

AGREED 
that the report be noted and updates be brought to future meetings.

.
10.KTF.20
ON STREET CAR SALES AND REPAIRS

Following a request at the previous meeting of the Forum, members received a presentation in respect of On Street Car Sales and Repairs. The presentation focused on the following aspects of these issues:

· Legislation covering these matters

· Problems surrounding these issues

· The number of complaints received

· The penalties for breaking the law

· Examples of reported instances

Members noted that there were a very small number of reports in respect of these issues, and that all were investigated by Council Officers.
10.KTF.21
POT HOLES

Following a request at the previous meeting of the Forum, members received a report in respect of the County Council’s progress regarding the repair of potholes in the town.

It was noted that the County Council had changed its strategy in 2009, and that this was now proving more successful in dealing with this issue.

10.KTF.22
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS
· Presentation in respect of re-painting of yellow lines
· Planning issues in respect of Academies

· Policy regarding Road Camber repairs

· Police Update

· Suite 16 Update

· Budget Update

· Dog Control Orders

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.35pm)

              Signed…………………………………………..

Chair

iw






Kettering Town Forum No. 1
6.9.10


